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Thank you, Mr. President.

Italy welcomes the delegation of Eritrea and appreciates the country’s commitment to the UPR. We welcome in particular the measures to promote the right to education and the efforts to combat harmful practices. 

Italy recommends Eritrea to:
· limit the duration of compulsory national service to 18 months, as stipulated in the national law, and respect the minimum age for compulsory military training, set at 18 years;

· cooperate with the new Human Rights Council Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights in Eritrea and allow her access to the country;

· implement the UN Convention Against Torture, ratified in 2014, also by considering recognizing the competence of the Committee against Torture;

· ensure the full enjoyment of the right to freedom of religion or belief for all citizens in accordance with the constitution and international obligations;

· continue the efforts in fighting against female genital mutilation and child, early and forced marriage. 

Italy wishes Eritrea a successful UPR.
Thank you.

